
   

   

   

   
   

 WELCOME  

Recognizing the wide welcome offered to all through Jesus Christ, Community Church opens its arms to all.  
We strive to offer Christ’s wide welcome to all people, regardless of creed, age, race, or sexual identity.  

We invite you to join our congregation in worship and in membership,  
as we allow our lives to be shaped by the loving outreach of Christ. 
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 SECOND SUNDAY IN LENT FEBRUARY 28, 2021 
   

C2 SERVICE (LIVE-STREAM ONLY) 8:30 A.M. 
   

SANCTUARY AND LIVE-STREAM SERVICE 10:15 A.M. 
   

COMING HOME FOR THE SEASON OR NEW TO THE CHURCH? WELCOME. 
Covid 19 Protocols Made Simple 

1.Wear a mask: required while on the church campus. 
2.Follow Floor Signs in the Sanctuary: One way in and one way out. Arrows mark your path. 
3.Socially Distance: Please sit on opposite ends of each pew unless you live together.  
4.Share Offering: In the wooden boxes at each entrance to the Sanctuary, on-line or mail in by check. 
5.Take Bulletin: Please re-cycle your bulletin at home. 
6. Enjoy Hospitality: Cookies will be provided after worship for you to enjoy. 

   

772-562-3633     ●     1901 23rd St. Vero Beach, FL     ●     info@ccovb.org 



THE WORSHIP OF GOD 
*Please rise in body or spirit. Thank you for wearing your mask throughout the service. Bold text indicates congregational participation.  

Our service is live-streamed via internet, capturing the chancel and congregation, and may appear on social media. Children are invited to join Lia Peters 
for Sunday School on the Lanai after Passing of the Peace for Sunday School. Please wear a mask and maintain a loving distance when picking up 

your children after service. Families are always welcome to worship together during service.  
Nursery Care is available for children under the age of four. 

   

THE GATHERING OF THE PEOPLE 
   

PRELUDE Adagio in F minor 
Joseph de Bologne, Chevalier de Saint-Georges 

Jill S. Truax, piano 

BRINGING IN THE LIGHT  Katherine Dingus 
   

COMMUNITY WORDS  Rev. Dr. Anna V. Copeland 
 

THE CHIMING OF THE HOUR 
   

CALL TO WORSHIP AND OPENING PRAYER  Rev. Joshua J. Longbottom 
   

*OPENING HYMN "How Firm a Foundation" FOUNDATION 
   

   
   
   
   
   
   
   
   
   
   
   
   
   
   
   
   
   
   

 



*LITANY  Linda Shipley 

One: As we gather for worship we carry a burden of  sadness for our world. 
  All: We grieve the losses brought on by blizzards, hurricanes, famine, a pandemic, and more. 
One: At worship we carry the sadness of  our human condition. 
  All: We grieve the division, blame, violence, and selfishness that pervades our world. 
One: At worship we place the sadness, the anxiety, the uncertainty into God's hands. 
  All: At worship our hearts are turned from despair to hope and from fear to love. 
One: Let us pray...   

*UNISON PRAYER OF INVOCATION  

God of  all life, you rejoice with us when we celebrate, weep with us when we grieve, reassure us 
when we are anxious, and love us without reservation. Give us courage to face the sadness and 
grief  and to plant them as seeds that can grow into new life. Nurture us so that we bear the fruit 
of  your kingdom. Amen 

   

*GLORIA PATRI   
   

CHILDREN'S MOMENT Rev. Elizabeth B. Johnson 
  

*PASSING OF THE PEACE  
   

At this time, children grades K-5th may join Lia Peters for Sunday School on the Lanai. 
   

 ATTENDING TO GOD'S WORD  
   

ANTIPHONAL READING FROM THE PSALTER  
   

Psalm 122:1,6b-9 "I Was Glad When They Said Unto Me" 
C. Hubert Parry 

The Community Quintet 

 

I was glad, glad when they said unto me, 
"We will go into the house of  the LORD!" 

   

Cantor   
   

I was glad when they said unto me, "Let us go to the house of the LORD!" 
"May they prosper who love you. 
Peace be within your walls, and security within your towers." 

   

Cantor   
   

For the sake of my relatives and friends I will say, "Peace be within you." 
For the sake of the house of  the LORD our God, I will seek your good. 
   

Cantor   



READING FROM THE GOSPEL OF LUKE Rev. Joshua J. Longbottom 
 

One: Challenges and even tragedies in life prompt us to search for God's presence. 
  All: We watch and listen for God's presence in our text and in our lives. 
 

Luke 13:1-9 
At that very time there were some present who told [Jesus] about the Galileans whose blood 
Pilate had mingled with their sacrifices. [Jesus asked the disciples], 'Do you think that because 
these Galileans suffered in this way they were worse sinners than all other Galileans? No, I tell 
you; but unless you repent, you will all perish as they did. Or those eighteen who were killed 
when the tower of  Siloam fell on them—do you think that they were worse offenders than all 
the others living in Jerusalem? No, I tell you; but unless you repent, you will all perish just as 
they did.' 
 
Then he told this parable: 'A man had a fig tree planted in his vineyard; and he came looking 
for fruit on it and found none. So he said to the gardener, "See here! For three years I have 
come looking for fruit on this fig tree, and still I find none. Cut it down! Why should it be 
wasting the soil?" He replied, "Sir, let it alone for one more year, until I dig round it and put 
manure on it. If  it bears fruit next year, well and good; but if  not, you can cut it down." '  

   

RESPONSE   

One: Jesus calls us to follow him to Jerusalem and the cross. 
  All: We strive to follow Jesus wherever he leads. 
 

ANTHEM "Early Winter Tree" 
Russell Nadel 

The Community Quintet 

One by one, like leaves from a tree 
All my faiths have forsaken me; 

But the stars above my head 
Burn in white and delicate red, 
And beneath my feet the earth 
Brings the sturdy grass to birth. 

 

I who was content to be 
But a silken-singing tree, 
But a rustle of  delight 

In the wistful heart of  night— 
I have lost the leaves that knew 

Touch of  rain and weight of  dew. 
 

Blinded by a leafy crown 
I looked neither up nor down— 

But the little leaves that die 
Have left me room to see the sky; 

Now for the first time I know 
Stars above and earth below.  



SERMON "A Time for Every Season: Lament"  Rev.  Dr. Anna V. Copeland 

"...The gardener planted a fig tree and came looking for fruit and found none." Luke 13 
   

CHORAL CALL TO PRAYER "I Sat Down Under His Shadow" 
Edward C. Bairstow 

The Community Quintet 

   

PASTORAL PRAYER AND THE LORD'S PRAYER   

Our Father, who art in heaven, hallowed be Thy name. 
Thy kingdom come, Thy will be done, on earth as it is in heaven. 

Give us this day our daily bread. 
And forgive us our debts as we forgive our debtors. 

And lead us not into temptation, but deliver us from evil. 
For Thine is the kingdom, and the power, and the glory forever. Amen   

   

THE GREAT THANKSGIVING 
   

MUSICAL OFFERING "Carry Me Home" 
arr. Jean Anne Shafferman 

 

Swing low, sweet chariot, 
comin' for to carry me home. 

 

Swing low, sweet chariot, 
comin' for to carry me home. 

 

Deep river, my home is over Jordan. 
O, deep river, Lord, I want to cross over into camp ground. 

 

O, don't you want to go to that gospel feast, 
that promised land where all is peace? 

 

Swing low, swing low, gospel feast, 
that promised land where all is peace? 

 

Deep river, my home is over Jordan. 
O, deep river, Lord, I want to cross over into campground. 

 

Swing low, sweet chariot, 
comin' for to carry me home. 

 

Swing low, sweet chariot, 
comin' for to carry me home.  

   

INVITATION TO OFFERING  Linda Shipley 
  

UNISON PRAYER OF DEDICATION   

Gracious God we offer these gifts to you and pray that you would use them to heal us in 
body and spirit, to comfort those who grieve, and to support those who are vulnerable 
in our world. Amen 



THE SENDING FORTH 
   

*CLOSING HYMN "Amazing Grace" NEW BRITAIN 

   

   
   
   
   
   
   
   
   
   
   
   
   
   
   
   
   
   

*BENDICTION  Rev. Dr. Anna V. Copeland 
   

*POSTLUDE Symphony No. 1 in G Major mvmt. I 
Joseph de Bologne, Chevalier de Saint Georges 

Transcribed for Organ by Andrew R. Galuska 

Andrew R. Galuska, organ 

   
   
   
   
   
   
   
   
   
   
   
   
   
   
   
   
   
   
   
   
   

THE COMMUNITY QUINTET 
Rachel E. Carter, soprano; JoAnn W. Palmer, alto; Kent J. Ahern, tenor; 

Ezekiel dos Santos, baritone; Joshua M. Pinnock, bass 
 
 

DEACON: Linda Shipley 
 

ACOLYTE: Katherine Dingus 
 

THE FLOWERS TODAY ARE DEDICATED TO THE GLORY OF GOD AND GIVEN... 
by Donna Andres in loving memory of  Dale Andres. 

by Judy Caldwell-LaFage in loving memory of  Richard (Dick) Caldwell 



WORSHIP 
 

BLACK HISTORY MONTH COMPOSER SPOTLIGHT FEBRUARY 28TH: Today in worship we feature 
Afro-French composer, violinist, and conductor Joseph de Bologne, Chevalier de Saint-Georges. 
Saint-George is known today as one of the major early contributors of African descent in the tradition of 
European classical music. He gained fame as a violinist, conductor and composer; some of Europe's top 
composers created violin works with him in mind as the soloist. He premiered some of Franz Joseph 
Haydn's greatest symphonies. The music of Saint-George himself, though long forgotten, has been 
successfully revived. In his own time, he was known for much more than music. Saint-George was a 
champion fencer and the object of overt racial controversy, having survived two assassination attempts. In 

his later years he abandoned the aristocracy to fight for revolutionary ideals and he was an early supporter of racial equality in 
France and England. Visit notablebiographies.com for more information.  
 

NEXT SUNDAY, MARCH 7TH: The sermon titled, "Lost and Found" will be given by Rev. Dr. Anna V. Copeland by  
live-stream in C2 at 8:30 a.m. and live-streamed and in-person at 10:15 a.m. in the Sanctuary. Please join us for worship. 
 

LESSONS FROM THE TABLE TODAY, FEBRUARY 28TH: 
Lessons from the Table is open to all elementary-aged children 
and will be held in the Sanctuary from 11:15 a.m. to 11:45 a.m. 
Parents are encouraged to attend with their child. Our first class 
is today, Sunday, February 28th with "Table of Transfiguration" 
taught by Rev. Elizabeth B. Johnson. Contact Lia Peters at 
lia.peters@ccovb.org for more information. 
 

OUR ICHTHYS PRAYER WHEEL OF GRACE CHAPEL: Our 
prayer wheel crafted by potters Glenda Taylor and Sharon 
Richards will be in our Narthex during the season of Lent. For 
many centuries and across many cultures, prayer wheels have 
been utilized in devotional practice.  The Christian use of prayer wheels dates from around the 19th century and has grown across 
the years.  We invite you to write your prayer on the slips of paper provided, place it in the prayer wheel, and turn it gently at the 
base to symbolize turning your prayers toward heaven. God receives us as we are and hears our prayers. Trust in the Lord in all 
your ways and God will care for you. 

 

STAYING CONNECTED  
 

LIVE-STREAM VIEWING:  To watch our services on live-stream, please do one of the following: 
 Visit our web page at ccovb.org.  Scroll down to the box titled 'Livestream Our Service Here' and click on live-stream in the 

image; or go to the top right and click on the small camera icon.  
 Go to our Facebook Page (https://www.facebook.com/CCOVB.org). Scroll until you see the live-stream. 
 Go to https://livestream.com/watch.  Type "The Community Church of Vero Beach." in the search box.  Click on the 

drop down box for The Community Church of Vero Beach, and the live-stream page will come up.  
 

FACEBOOK:  If you would like to receive a daily word of hope please visit us on our Facebook Pages: 
 The Main Church Facebook page may be found at:                                         www.facebook.com/CCOVB.org 
 Rev. Dr. Anna V. Copeland's Wednesday Minister's Blog:                                 www.facebook.com/AnnaVCopelandBlog 
 The C2 Facebook page may be found at:                                                                    www.facebook.com/C2Worship 
 The Children and Youth Facebook page may be found at:                                     www.facebook.com/CommotionYouth 
 The Music and Fine Arts Facebook page may be found at:                  www.facebook.com/CCOVBDepartmentOfMusic  

 

CHURCH OFFICE HOURS:  The Church Office is open Monday-Friday 8:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. and Sunday 8:00 a.m. to      
11:30 a.m. Our office staff is practicing social distancing, so please help us by observing the posted guidance. You may also call 
the Church Office at 772-562-3633. 
 

DIAL-A-SERMON: Those interested in hearing the sermon from Sunday may call 772-410-5833. 

https://www.facebook.com/CCOVB.org
https://livestream.com/watch
http://www.facebook.com/CCOVB.org
http://www.facebook.com/AnnaVCopelandBlog
http://www.facebook.com/C2Worship
http://www.facebook.com/CommotionYouth


HIGH SCHOOL SUNDAY FUNDAY: High School youth are invited to South Beach Park every Sunday at 1:00 p.m. Questions? 
Email Rev. Josh at joshua.longbottom@ccovb.org. 
 

SACRED PAUSE: Mondays at 8:30 a.m. on Zoom. 
 

LIFE-LONG FITNESS: Meets Mondays and Wednesdays at 9:30 a.m. in Community Hall. For information, call Elaine Matthes 
at 772-643-6644. 
 

MEN'S BIBLE STUDY: Tuesdays at 8:00 a.m. on Zoom with 
Rev. David W. Johnson. 

 

WOMEN'S BIBLE STUDY: Wednesdays at 11:00 a.m. on 
Zoom with Rev. Elizabeth B. Johnson. 
 

WEDNESDAYS @ 1:00 P.M. FACEBOOK LIVE: This week on 
March 3rd Andrew will meet up with Jenifer Mina for a 
horticultural tour of her personal garden. Jenifer specializes in 
flora native to Florida. You may catch this program on 
facebook.com/ccovb.org. 
 

LENTEN BOOK STUDY: This week is the last week to join 
Rev. Dr. Anna V. Copeland in reading "The Gift of Years: 
Growing Older Gracefully". This book study group meets on 
Zoom each Wednesday at 5:00 p.m. until March 24th. Contact 
Charlene Applegate at charlene.applegate@ccovb.org.  
 

MIDDLE SCHOOL YOUTH ADVENTURE CLUB: Middle 
School Adventure Club will meet Wednesday, February 24th at 
5:30 p.m. Email Rev. Josh at joshua.longbottom@ccovb.org for 
more information! 
 

LENTEN ORGAN AND POETRY SERIES: Join Andrew 
Galuska and nationally-recognized guest poets for this annual 
part of our journey toward Easter. This Thursday, March 4th 
we welcome Gianmarc Manzione. You may attend in-person in 
the Sanctuary, observing marked distancing and wearing your 
mask, or you may tune-in on-line at ccovb.org or 
facebook.com/ccovb.org 

 

ON-LINE EASTER RESERVATIONS NOW OPEN: You may 
now make your reservations for Easter Sunday Worship on 
April 4th.  
 Reservation Site: http://ccovbreservations.org.  
 

NOW ACCEPTING ORDERS FOR EASTER FLOWERS:  
If you would like to beautify the church and honor 
family or a loved one with flowers for Easter, you may 
now do so. 

 Online Order Form: https://ccovb.org/flowers/ 

 Online Payment: https//ccovb.org/give/. Select 
"Lillies/Poinsettias" in the Choose a Fund box. 

 In-Person Orders: You may use the order form in 
this bulletin or use the forms provided in Church 
Office. 

 In-Person Payment: You may pay by cash or check. 
Please write "Easter Flowers" in the memo of your check. 

 Mail: You may also mail an order form with payment to the Church Office at 1901 23rd Street, Vero Beach FL 
32960. 

 



 

PICTURES AT AN EXHIBITION: On Friday, March 12th at 
6:30 p.m. Director of Music and Fine Arts Andrew R. Galuska 
will present a concert of music by Mussorgsky. This includes 
the famed "Pictures at an Exhibition" and many other works 
by this fabulous composer. All of these orchestral works were 
adapted and transcribed for organ by Andrew and he presents 
this free concert as part of our Winter/Spring concert series. 
To reserve your seat for this event, please call Associate 
Director of Music Jill A. Truax at 772-469-2321. 
 
CCOVB PICNIC AND CORNHOLE: All are invited to 
join in the fun at Jaycee Park on Sunday, March 14th at 
12:00 p.m.! RSVP by calling 772-562-3633 no later than 
Friday, March 12th with your choice of beef or turkey 
burger. Bring your own chairs and a side dish to share. 
We will serve food from Buffalo Pavilion. Feel free to 
eat lunch on the beach or find a place in the shade. All 
are welcome! 



SUNDAY SCHOOL VOLUNTEERS: Calling all teachers! 
We are looking for volunteers to teach Godly Play 
classes for Sunday School. If you are interested and 
available, please contact Sunday School director Lia 
Peters at lia.peters@ccovb.org 

 

JOHN J. AND ROBERT D. POST SCHOLARSHIP: Each 
year the John J. and Robert D. Post Scholarship Fund 
awards members of Community Church's youth 
program who faithfully participate in the life of our 
church through youth group, mission trips, and 
attendance. Throughout the years several dozen 
CCOVB high school seniors have had the opportunity 
to receive recognition for their dedicated involvement 
with financial assistance toward their college education. 
Be on the lookout for more information as the Lenten 
season continues. Interested High School seniors may 
contact Rev. Joshua J. Longbottom at 
joshua.longbottom@ccovb.org or Charlene Applegate at 
772-469-2322 for more information. 

 

BLACK HISTORY MONTH PROJECT: Many thanks to all who contributed posts to our Black History Month 
Project. It was wonderful to learn about the many and varied achievements of our black brothers and sisters which 
have enriched our world. We hope that this project has stimulated an appreciation for the gifts that God has given 
so generously into our world through people of color. 
 

MISSION WATCH: Haiti Partners has a vision to help Haitians change Haiti. They seek to provide the skills and 
knowledge needed to be successful in life, family and community; and, to prepare students to be active, life-long 
learners. Understanding that Haiti’s problems extend outside the classroom, they also work with youth and adults 
providing programming to address issues of the wider community. CCOVB supports Haiti Partners with prayer, 
mission dollars, visits to their Children’s Academy, and purchase of Merline’s Hot Sauce. 
 

COVID VACCINE COACHES: Many have expressed frustration at their inability to get signed up for the Covid 
vaccine. If you are over 65 and have been unable to secure an appointment or you are willing to help others 
navigate the myriad of screens required to successfully get signed up, please contact Rev. David Johnson at 
772.469.2355 or david.johnson@ccovb.org. We will connect you so that you can work together to get vaccinated. 
 

HOW WE CAN HELP: If you are facing health issues, have been furloughed, or lost your job and are in need of support for 
food, housing, or medical assistance, Community Church has support for those within our church family. Please contact Rev. 
David W. Johnson at david.johnson@ccovb.org or Rev. Dr. Anna V. Copeland at annavcopeland@ccovb.org. 
 

HOW YOU CAN HELP: 
 Share prayers online at www.ccovb.org or pray for others. 
 Build and strengthen community through calls to your friends and neighbors, and continue with your Circle of Care calls. 
 Contribute through donations to the CCOVB general fund, the Deacons Fund, or the Minister's Discretionary Fund to 

support the work and outreach of the Church for staff, church members, and wider needs in the community. 
 Serve through mission initiatives. Contact Rev. David W. Johnson for more information. 
 Send letters of encouragement to members and friends of the Church to connect with and support one another. 
 Be the eyes and ears, hands and feet of the community, let your ministers know through the Church Office who may be in 

need of assistance. 



CONGREGATIONAL CARE  
 

PASTORAL VISITATION: If you or a family member is in the hospital, our ministers will be happy to visit. Current hospital 
policy states that you must request a visit to allow a ministerial visit in the hospital. After requesting a visit, please notify the 
ministry staff by emailing Suzanne Rice at suzanne.rice@ccovb.org or calling the Church Office at 772-562-3633.  
 

CONTACT A MINISTER: During this time when we are sheltering in place, we want to stay connected to you. Each week there 
will be a minister on call whom you may contact by email for conversation, pastoral care, or prayer. Our minister on call is Rev. 
Elizabeth B. Johnson. You may contact her at elizabeth.johnson@ccovb.org  
 

PRAYER: If you or a loved one is in need of prayer, there are numerous ways to submit a request. You may: 

 Fill out a prayer card during Sunday worship and drop it in an offering box in the Narthex. 

 On-line: Email Suzanne Rice at suzanne.rice@ccovb.org or submit through our church website, www.ccovb.org. 

 Call the Church Office at 772-562-3633. 
 

GIVING 
 

ON-LINE OR TEXT GIVING:  We appreciate your generosity as we seek to continue the work of God in Vero Beach.  For 
your convenience, you can give either by texting or going online to our website.  Your information is held securely by a SSL 
encrypted connection, will remain private, and is never given away to third parties, other than to process your scheduled 
contributions. 
 

 Text to Give:  You can text a dollar amount to 772-222-3393.  You will be asked to set up an account.  From then on, you 
will be able to text a designated amount any time you’d like, just by sending the dollar amount to the number. 

 Online Giving:  Visit our website at www.ccovb.org.  Click on the "GIVE" tab and follow the instructions.  You can give 
one time or set up recurring gifts. 

 In-house Giving:  Please place your offering in the wooden Offering Boxes, by the doors in the Narthex as you leave 
worship today. 

 Give By Mail: You may also mail a check to the Church Office. Thank you for your generosity. 

http://www.ccovb.org



